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Bulletin for the Catholic Parishes of  

Oklee, Grygla, and Goodridge 
Contact Information 

 

Clergy:     Fr. Bryan Kujawa 

bkujawa@oggcatholic.org 

   soundcloud.com/frbryankujawa 

 
Bookkeeper/Secretary:  

Deb Whalen 
 parishstaff@oggcatholic.org 

 
Address  Post Office Box 126 
    301 Governor Street    
       Oklee, MN 56742 
 
Website: www.oggcatholic.org 

   facebook.com/oggcatholic 

     catholicbiblestudies.org 

Telephone:   (218) 796-5844 
 

 Confessions:  15  minutes before Mass 
 Tuesday Confessions: 1 hr. post Mass 
    

  SAFE ENVIRONMENT 

 
NOTE: If you or someone you know has 
been the victim of sexual misconduct on 
the part of a priest, deacon, or individual 
representing the Diocese of Crookston, its 
parishes, or its schools, your first call 
should be to law enforcement. Red Lake 
County Sheriff at 218-253-2996, Pen-
nington County Sheriff at 218-681-6161, 
Marshall County Sheriff at 218-745-5411. 
In addition, the  Diocesan Victim Assis-
tance Coordinator is available at 218-281-
7895  
(24-hour confidential number). 

Oklee Sunday 03/10/24 8:00 a.m. For the People 

Goodridge Sunday 03/10/24 10:00 a.m. Jaden Mercil 

Grygla Sunday 03/10/24 11:45 a.m. Andrew & Kristine Moritz 

     

Oklee Monday 03/11/24 8:00 a.m. Mike Dessellier 

Grygla Tuesday 03/12/24 5:30 p.m. †Jackie Dobmeier 

Oklee Wednesday 03/13/24 8:00 a.m. Jeff Blickenstaff 

Oklee Wednesday 03/13/24 6:45 p.m. Stations of the Cross 

Oklee Thursday 03/14/24 8:00 a.m. †Paul Beach 

     

Oklee Sunday 03/17/24 8:00 a.m. For the People 

Goodridge Sunday 03/17/24 10:00 a.m. Abbie Mercil 

Grygla Sunday 03/17/24 11:45 a.m. Jack Miller 

     

Oklee Monday 03/18/24 6:00 p.m. Al Schumacher 

Goodridge Tuesday 03/19/24 5:30 p.m. Bishop Strickland 

Oklee Wednesday 03/20/24 8:00 a.m. †Vi Bergh 

Oklee Thursday 03/21/24 8:00 a.m. Mildred Scambler 



CLERGY COLUMN 

 
Happy Lord’s Day! 
 
We welcome Fr. Bob Schreiner with us this morning from Red Lake Falls and Brooks. He asked me to offer a Lenten 
reflection this morning in Red Lake Falls, so we swapped our Mass schedules. He’s a great priest and one of the 
main reasons I’m a priest, so I’m delighted that you get a chance to worship with him this weekend. I know he’s been 
assigned to Grygla in the past and that some of our Oklee people have gone to Mass in Red Lake Falls or Brooks 
for Sunday Mass or Holy Days, so maybe some of you are already familiar with him and rejoice to have him here. 
Praise the Lord! 
 
A couple of reminders: 

• In Oklee, we have Stations of the Cross led by our children’s faith formation this coming Wednesday at 6:45 
p.m. Praying the Stations of the Cross in Lent is such a rich tradition, meditating on the Passion and Death of 
Jesus, I hope you’ll consider attending. 

 

• On Saturday I am leading a retreat day for anyone who would like to attend at St. Bernard’s in Thief River 
Falls, starting with Mass at 9:00 a.m. and finishing around 3:00 p.m. that afternoon. A light breakfast and lunch 
will be provided. The title of the retreat is The Eucharistic Heart of Mary. It would be great to have you attend. 

 
 
Today is the 4th Sunday of Lent, which is also called Laetare Sunday, which complements Gaudete Sunday, the 3rd 
Sunday of Advent. The idea is to notice that we’re halfway through Lent, a penitential season. We’ve entered into 
the season of penance with self-denial and repentance in mind, hopefully even leading us toward repentance in 
Confession and toward self-denial in our Lenten penances. That can be hard work - it’s not easy to admit failure to 
live up to God’s standards and it’s not fun to deny myself of certain pleasures and comforts. So, when I reach the 
halfway point, then I want to celebrate each day that I can see Easter on the proverbial horizon.  
 
The word laetare is a command to rejoice - the opening antiphon for Mass today is from Isaiah 66: Rejoice, Jerusa-
lem, and all who love her. Be joyful, all who were in mourning; exult and be satisfied at her consoling breast. We 
who mourn over our own sins and the sins of the world are commanded by Scripture and by the Church to be joyful 
today, for the Lord sees our repentance and our penance, and he is moved to compassion. In some ways, we see 
this played out in the First Reading in today’s Mass. Because of the sinfulness of his people, the Lord allows them to 
be brought off into exile in a foreign land, Babylon. But because of his compassion, he inspires the foreign king to 
send them back to Jerusalem in order that they may rebuild the city and, more importantly, the Temple where they 
can once again offer worship to the Lord. We can try to imagine the great joy of the people as they entered back into 
the Promised Land, which might lead us to open our own ears a little wider as we seek to hear the Good News 
which is only a few short weeks from being proclaimed in a fresh way at Easter. What a gift! 
 
May the Lord give you his peace! 
Fr. Bryan 

 

Stations of  the Cross  

St. Francis Xavier Church Faith Formation students will be leading the Stations of  the Cross at 6:45 p.m. 

on Wednesday, March 13.   Please come and pray with the students and show your support in their faith 

journey.  



       
  St Francis Xavier’s   
    
Sunday,  March 10, 2024 
Sacristan:  Margaret B 
Lector::     Jacob  
Counters:  Lora  & Margaret 
 
Sunday,  March 17, 2024 
Sacristan:  Emily 
Lector::      Brady 
Counters:  Deb & Jo 
 
Sunday,  March 24, 2024 
Sacristan:  Brady 
Lector::     Gerri 
Counters:  MaryAnne & Gerri 
 
 

               St Ann’s  

 
Sunday,  March 10, 2024 
Lector::  Karyl 
Counters:  Deb & Maggie 
 
Sunday,  March 17, 2024 
Lector::  Carol 
Counters: Marie & Audrey 
 
Sunday,  March 24, 2024 
Lector::  Paula 
Counters:  Deb & Maggie 
 
Sunday,  March 31, 2024 
Lector::  Karyl 
Counters:  Audrey & Marie 

St Clement’s  

 
Sunday,  March 10, 2024 
Lector::  Laurie 
 

Sunday,    March 17, 2024  

Lector::   Gary 

 

Sunday,    March 24, 2024  

Lector::   Robbie 

 

Sunday,    March 31, 2024  

Lector::   Dawn 

 
Sunday,  April 7, 2024 
Lector::  Jim C 

  

 



TITHING  

St. Francis Xavier’s in Oklee 
 

March 3, 2024 
 

Adult Envelopes $2485.00 
Endowment for Priests $20.00 
Flowers for Altar $48.00 
Easter Flowers $165.00 
Catholic Relief $10.00 
Loose Plate $47.25 
Total                               $ 2775.25 
 
 

St. Ann’s  in Goodridge 
 

March 3, 2024 
 

Adult Envelopes $751.00 
Loose Plate      $40.00 
Total                                       $791.00 
 
 
 

  St. Clement’s in Grygla  
 

March 3,  2024 
 

Adult Envelopes $713.00 
Easter flowers $155.00 
Loose Plate      $40.00 
Total                                       $908.00 
 
 

  

 
We’ve got a few plans for Lent in our parishes, some of which are already well underway. 
Here are some updates: 

• House blessings and visits with Fr. Bryan. Even if your house has already 
been blessed, you can still sign up to have him over. Distance doesn’t need to be a 
concern. You can also invite some friends to join if you’d like to have more people. 

 

• Wednesday, March 6th: Confessions will be offered to the faith formation 
students and to anyone else in the evening in Oklee. Fr. Bryan will give a brief expla-
nation of Confession/Reconciliation at 6:45 and then will be in the Confessional for 
about an hour (or for as long as necessary). 

 

• Thursday, March 7th, and Tuesday, March 19th: Evening Mass in 
Goodridge at 5:30 with Stations of the Cross, Confessions, and Adoration for an 
hour after Mass. 

 

• Sunday, March 10th: Fr. Bob Schreiner will preside at all of the Sunday Masses. 
Fr. Bryan will preside in Red Lake Falls and Brooks and lead a reflection after Sun-
day Mass in Red Lake Falls. 

 

• Tuesday, March 12th: Evening Mass in Grygla at 5:30, followed by Stations of 
the Cross, followed by Confessions and Adoration for about a half hour. 

 

• Wednesday, March 13th: Stations of the Cross in Oklee at 6:45 , led by our 
children’s faith formation group. 

 

• Saturday, March 16th: Fr. Bryan is leading a retreat in Thief River Falls, The 
Eucharistic Heart of Mary, 9:00 a.m. until 3:00 p.m. All are welcome, no registration required. 

 

• Monday, March 18th: Evening Mass in Oklee at 6:00 p.m., followed by an 
hour of Adoration and Confessions offered. (no morning Mass) 

 

• Wednesday, March 20th: Evening event in Thief River Falls, beginning with 
Mass at 5:15, followed by a meal, followed by a prayer event, Exalt. Fr. Bryan is 
preaching. All are welcome. (We still have morning Mass in Oklee.) 

 

• Monday, March 25th: Chrism Mass in Crookston at 6:30 p.m. at the Cathedral. 
All are welcome. (no morning Mass) 

 

• Thursday, March 28th: Holy Thursday Mass in Goodridge at 7:00 p.m. 
 

• Friday, March 29th: Good Friday service in Goodridge at 3:00 p.m. All are 
encouraged to take the day off from work for a religious holiday. This is a day of 
fasting and penance. 

 

• Saturday, March 30th: Easter Vigil Mass in Goodridge at 8:00 p.m. 
 

• Sunday, March 31st: Easter Sunday Mass in Oklee at 8:30 a.m. and in Grygla 
at 10:30 a.m. 

 

• Sunday, March 31st: Fr. Bryan takes a nap after Masses.   

•  
 
Well, that turned into quite a list! May the Lord grant that this Lent will be a time of great 
conversion for all of us! 


